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November 8, 2017 
 
Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
1407 W North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 
 
Re:    Rocky Mountain Power’s Annual Cost of Service Study – 2016; Docket No. 17-035-43 
 
Dear Ms. Saba, 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the 2016 Annual Cost of Service Study 
(COS) and exhibits filed on June 15, 2017 by PacifiCorp, doing business as Rocky Mountain 
Power. The PSC also reviewed the October 16, 2017 action request response filed by the 
Division of Public Utilities (DPU). 
 

The DPU recommends the PSC acknowledge PacifiCorp’s filing. The DPU concludes 
PacifiCorp’s 2016 COS is the same as the 2015 COS, updated for the end of year 2016 results of 
operations. The DPU notes, in the Inputs tab, PacifiCorp is using 2010 protocol instead of 2017 
protocol. The DPU recommends PacifiCorp change the label to read 2017 protocol.  

 
Based on the PSC’s review of PacifiCorp’s 2016 COS filing and the recommendations of 

the DPU, the PSC acknowledges PacifiCorp’s 2016 COS. The PSC requests PacifiCorp make the 
DPU’s recommended correction in future COS model filings.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#297827 


